
Sent: 19 June 2024 00:14 
To: planningcomments  
Subject: re 5/2022/0599 
 
 
From: Nicky Packman 
4 Hall Gardens, Colney Heath, AL4 0QG 
 
FAO Inspector Sheila Holden 
 
 
I have already objected to the application as a whole, but would like to comment on 
the amended plan showing the loss of the grass verge  along the fence line. 
 
There is a lamppost in the middle of the verge - where is this important source of 
light going? 
 
Parallel parking along the fence line as proposed by Tarmac will reduce the driving 
area to one lane - how will cars safely manoeuvre if one is coming in and one going 
out? This is impractical and potentially very dangerous. 
 
The pavement shown will be able to be driven over - again, potentially very 
dangerous especially during school pick-up and drop-offs.  It would give children a 
false sense of security. 
 
Entrance to the football club may require Parish Council spaces to be lost as the 
route shown is too tight.  Any further loss of spaces exacerbates the issue of cars 
having to park out on the road which will cause visibility and safety issues - plus 
congestion along the High Street as it will effectively  be reduced to one lane in 
places.  It’s already a problem during school pick-up and drop off times, and on 
match/event days. 
 


